President’s notes for Diocesan Council, Friday 11th October 2019
On Wednesday 18th September, 22 of our members attended the General Meeting of Mothers’ Union (Britain and Ireland), which took place in Portsmouth, at the Guildhall, where in 1885 Mary Sumner made her first public speech, leading to Mothers’ Union becoming the national, and then international organisation it is today.  
The General Meeting is always a time when we get a wider view of all that is happening in our wonderful organisation.  

The highlight of the General Meeting this year was the inspirational address by our new Worldwide President, Sheran Harper, from Guyana.  She told us of many ways in which Mothers’ Union is strengthening the resilience of communities under stress - for instance, she spoke of Mothers’ Union’s work during the bombing in Sri Lanka, and flooding in Madagascar.  ‘We must always act so that we are a living proof of a loving God’, she said.  There will be a fuller report in the Journal.
During early November, Sheran will be visiting the York Province - our Province – to see some of the projects we are working on. On Thursday 7th November, we all have the rare opportunity to worship with Sheran in Leeds Minster at a Provincial service, and to hear her speak and answer questions.  We will be taking a coach to the Minster from Bewick Street in central Newcastle, opposite the station, leaving at 9 a.m.  We now believe that the cost will be only between £12 and £15, depending on exact numbers.  This is probably the only time in this Triennium that this opportunity will occur.  Please do: 

· sign up today to come on the coach, or inform Sandra Davison in the next week
· if you wish, send me a question you would like Sheran to address.
Please note this arrangement is now firm – just turn up!  Please let Sandra know if you have to drop out.  
Eco Cathedral Messy Church goes Large on Saturday 19th October   when we have been asked by the Diocesan Children and Youth Team to provide tea for 120, as families are invited from all over the Diocese for this fun event. If you are able to come and help on the day, or to provide food, please add your name to the list!  Particularly needed are sandwiches and other fresh items, if you are able to bring them.  This is something we have helped with in each of the last three years, and it has always been fun and worthwhile.  
Death of Anne Foreman Many of you will remember Anne Forman, who was President from 1980 – 1985, and was a huge enthusiast for Mothers’ Union. She continued to live in this Diocese until about 8 years ago.  There will be a Thanksgiving Service for Anne’s life in Alnmouth Church on Saturday 16th November at 1.30 p.m.  We are all most welcome to attend.  
Barbara

